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Proposed Material Amendments to the Draft South Dublin County Development Plan 

2022-2028  

A chara 

The Department refers to the correspondence received with respect to the above referenced 

proposed material amendments to the Draft County Development Plan 2022-2028. 

Outlined below are heritage-related observations/recommendations co-ordinated by the 

Development Applications Unit under the stated headings.  

 
Nature Conservation 
 

In this Department’s submission on the original Draft of South Dublin County Development 

Plan 2022-2028 recommendations were made in relation to the content of certain sections 

of text. These included comments on the first paragraph of the part of Section 3.3 of Chapter 

3: Natural, Cultural and Built Heritage, which deals with the Protection of Habitats and 

Species Outside of Designated Areas. It was suggested that a sentence of this paragraph 

should be rewritten to reflect the full legal protection afforded wild birds.  The alterations to 

the text of this paragraph now proposed refers to all wild bird species being protected under 

Wildlife Acts, 1972 to 2018, as requested, but text of this paragraph as altered is overall very 

confusing  with regards to the protection, or lack of it, afforded various species and habitats. 

It is suggested this situation might be clearer if this paragraph read as follows: 

 

The County supports a range of flora and fauna and their habitats which are not protected 

under European or Irish legislation. In other cases, whilst the species themselves are 

protected, such as in the case of all wild bird species and many mammal species under 

Wildlife Acts, 1972 to 2018, their habitats are not. The habitats of rare species in particular 

have an important natural heritage and ecological value for the County and should be 

protected. Such species include rare plants listed in the Red Data Lists of Irish Plants and 






